

A Texas Historical Cemetery - Preserving the Memory of Our Ancestors in Parker County

1st Quarter 2015 — January • February • March Issue

©2015 Clark Cemetery Association • www.clarkcemetery.org



## Putting Down 180 Coordinate Markers Improvements to Help Locate Plots

Wednesday March 25th, Volunteers Put Additional Location Markers down for to locate Coordinates.

The Clark Cemetery Trustees and other volunteer individuals both voluntarily contributed all the money for purchasing all the new markers as well as volunteering to install the markers. NO MONEY CAME OUT OF THE CEMETERY FUNDS FOR THE MARKERS. The Trustees contributed over \$800 to furnish the markers. We want to express our gratitude to the trustees and all the volunteers for both purchasing and installing the coordinate markers. Your voluntary contributions are welcome.

Volunteers Wayne Clark, Sam Cotter, the Ellenbrooks, Kenny Ruland, Jim Woody, Melvin and Sheila Woody, and Kimberly (Woody) Boretsky spent the day Wednesday, March 25th putting down 180 stainless steel markers to identify plot areas down to 20 feet to help improve the ability to locate plots using the plot coordination map located in the map kiosk.

Sam Cotter had done extensive edging around the fence perimeter to clear out weeds and briers and worked diligently to find and uncover existing steel markers that had become covered with dirt and grass.

We thank all the Woodys for ordering and others contributing the large number of markers to put down and for everyone in helping measure and put down the markers in the correct places. This was no easy task! We are very grateful for everyone's efforts. This is a very important improvement to the cemetery that helps everyone who comes out to locate a plot or a plot space.

## DON'T MISS OUR NEXT ANNUAL MEETING APRIL 25!

Come Hear About Our Latest Improvements

Enjoy the Bluegrass and Gospel Music of Weatherford's Own Talented Sawyer Family and their Simple Gifts Band!

Band Courtesy of Contributions by Volunteer Members and the Band Members giving their talents for our event. No funds were taken from the Clark Cemetery General Fund for the Band. Thanks to the donating members Dwight Cumming and Sharon Hobart.



Main Site

www.clarkcemetery.org

History Site

www.clarkcemeteryhistory.org

 $Send\ comments\ to: news letters @clark cemetery.org$